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Item No. 1069−Cruise Terminal Security. 
  
Issue No. 5 
 
Effective Date: October 1, 2025 
 
 Cruise lines shall reimburse the Port Everglades Department for the cost of 
providing sworn Broward Sheriff's Office Deputies inside cruise terminals as required and 
identified by the United States Coast Guard, as well as by any other relevant local, state, 
or federal law.  Additionally, cruise lines shall reimburse the Port Everglades Department 
the cost of additional sworn law enforcement personnel assigned to meet specific security 
plan requirements at MARSEC 1, or higher.   
 
 Port Users requesting the use of a terminal without a ship at Berth are responsible for 
providing security for the terminal at its sole cost and must coordinate in advance with the 
Port Everglades Department concerning the appropriate security staffing levels. 
 

Prior to staffing the terminal, regardless of whether there is a ship at Berth, Port 
Users and a Broward County employee will inspect the terminal for any issues or 
deficiencies and note same on the Broward County “Terminal Checklist.”  After use of the 
terminal, Port Users and a Broward County employee shall perform closing inspection, 
noting any deficiencies on the Broward County “Terminal Checklist” and shall ensure that 
the building is secured. 

 
Failure by a Port User to secure the building upon completion of work will result in 

the imposition of a use penalty to the Port User in the amount of two thousand five 
hundred dollars ($2,500.00) for each occurrence. 
 
 
 
 


